Hubble needs human touch, scientists tell space agency 
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	After 14 years of service and 650,000 images, The Hubble Space Telescope may have only a few years left.
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NASA should use astronauts, not a robot, to try a crucial life-prolonging mission to the acclaimed Hubble Space Telescope one last time, a National Academy of Sciences panel concluded Wednesday. ------------------------------------------

"The committee concludes such a mission is worth the risk," says engineer Louis Lanzerotti of the New Jersey Institute of Technology. "Hubble is one of the magnificent achievements of the American space program."

Lanzerotti led the National Academy of Sciences panel that is reporting to Congress on whether repairing the 14-year-old space telescope is worth the risks. Hubble's science instruments are expected to shut down by 2007 as batteries and stabilizing gyroscopes fail.

The panel found that the need for repairs and the "extremely small" difference in risk between shuttle missions to Hubble vs. missions planned to the international space station make it more sensible to send astronauts.

The panel's three key findings:

•NASA should install new science instruments — not just batteries and gyroscopes — to improve Hubble's abilities to photograph and analyze phenomena in space.

•A shuttle repair mission should fly "as early as possible."

•A robotic mission to safely take Hubble out of orbit before 2014 — when it is expected to succumb to atmospheric drag and plunge to Earth — should not be planned until robot technology matures. NASA has budgeted about $300 million for the mission that eventually will "de-orbit" Hubble.

In January, NASA chief Sean O'Keefe canceled a 2006 shuttle repair trip to Hubble, citing the human risks after last year's destruction of the shuttle Columbia, which killed seven astronauts. Protests erupted from scientists, politicians and a public captivated by the dramatic images captured by Hubble.

Although still ruling out a manned repair mission, O'Keefe later relented on a robotic mission, in part citing a need to expand NASA's robotic capabilities. But the panel, whose members include prominent spacecraft engineers and planners such as former NASA chief Adm. Richard Truly, concluded that a robot probably would fail, given the mission's complexity and short development time.

Four shuttle flights have made repairs to Hubble since 1990.

Panel members met Tuesday with O'Keefe to discuss their findings, Lanzerotti says, a session that left the possibility of a shuttle flight open. "The administrator is very set in observing the safest means possible for making repairs," says NASA spokesman Robert Mirelson.

The agency will weigh the report at a March review of the proposed robotic mission. "Obviously, it is a very thoughtful, analytical and very thorough look at the repair mission," he says. In Congress, both House and Senate science committees plan hearings early next year to address the panel's report.

The Aerospace Corp. report estimated the cost of repairs at $1.3 billion to $2.2 billion, meaning NASA would probably have to take that money from other missions.
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